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2017 Offi cers
John Ross Kuhns, President

2552 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650
412-558-0994 

Craig DeFloria, Vice President
164 Millersdale Road, Greensburg, PA 15601 

412-558-3100

Mark Jackson, Treasurer
133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-832-9074

Mark DeFloria, Secretary
123 Fosterville Road, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-836-7414

Ron Shaulis, Publicity
3229 Copper Kettle Hwy, Rockwood, PA 15557

814-926-3306

John Kuhns, Sr. Safety
2339 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650

work: 724-539-7574   home: 724-539-0889

For membership information contact any offi cer 
or email westernparegion@hotmail.com

Visit our website: www.westernparegion.org

  Our monthly meetings are held on the third Tuesday 
of every month except December and January beginning 

at 7:30 p.m. at the American Legion Post 982, 
158 American Legion Road, Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).

You do not have to own an antique car to join us.

     The Western PA Region AACA lost a legend on 
April 8, 2017 with the passing of long-time member 
Ruth Kunkle of Penn Township. She was 96. Ruth 
and husband Morris were pillars of the Western PA 
Region and AACA with Morris serving as Region Presi-
dent in 1960 and AACA National President in 1970. 
     During World War II Ruth served in the Womens 
Army Service Pilots (WASPs). Her duties included 
ferrying planes between bases.  Often these planes 
were unproven or recently repaired. She also fl ew 
as a tow pilot towing targets in a pattern so that 
aniti-aircraft ground crews could practice shooting. 
She never had to make an emergency landing and 
was never accidently shot down. Many years later 
in March 2010, Ruth was recognized for her coura-
geous service with a Congressional Gold Medal.       
     Both accomplished pilots, Ruth and Morris 
Kunkle also shared a passion for antique autos and 
owned some outstanding examples including a 1911 
Stevens Duryea AA Tourer which they owned for 50 
years. After enjoying many Western PA Region and 
AACA tours and shows with this car the Kunkles sold 
it to Jim and Arlene Adams of Florida. It is now on 
display at the AACA Museum in Hershey and sched-
uled to be on exhibition until November 1, 2017.

Regis Jackson graduated from Robert Morris 
University in Moon Township near Pittsburgh 
on May 6th. He made the Dean’s List too.

On a Western PA Region Tour in 2012 with her nephew 
Travis (left) Ruth Kunkle talks with Bill Maurer.

Member News



3

Monthly planning meetings will be held at the 
Greensburg Ramada on the Monday following 

our regular monthly meetings starting at 7:00 p.m. 
The 2017 Monday planning meeting dates are:

May 22, 2017

June 26, 2017

July 24, 2017

August 21, 2017

September 25, 2017

October 23, 2017

November 27, 2017

December 2017 and 2018 meetings to be announced

2018 AACA Grand National Meet 
Planning Meetings

President’s Message

Hello Everyone!
  

It’s hard to believe that our Grand National Meet is 
only a year away!  We’re making great progress – we 
have a location, a host hotel, and a great area to park 

trailers and have camper and motorhome parking; but 
there is still tons of work that needs to be done. 
    Eighteen months ago when we had our fi rst organiza-
tion meeting several people volunteered to lead various 
committees.  Over the last few weeks I have reached out 
to everyone to make sure that they were still able to fulfi ll 
these duties, and have listed them.  All of these people 
will need additional help.  This is a huge project that will 
require all of us to help in some way or another.  There 
are also several key committee heads still available that I 
need a volunteer to chair.  Please don’t be shy.  
    In addition to our club, I will be reaching out to other 
local clubs over the next few months.  We will need all 
the help we can get, especially in the security, trailer 
parking, traffi c control, and show fi eld parking areas.  
This show is a refl ection of our whole club and of our 
local area.  There’s no doubt in my mind it will be a great 
event and an enjoyable time for everyone involved! 
    Please make sure to come to our next planning meeting 
Monday May 22, 2017 at the Ramada Inn in Greensburg.  
If you are a committee chair please plan to attend.   From 
this meeting forward I’d like to have reports on each 
committee.  Thank you to everyone who has volunteered 
and if you need any help please feel free to call me at 
(412) 558-0994 or my dad at (412) 554-3321. 
 

   Sincerely,

       John Ross Kuhns III

Meet Chairman ......... John Ross Kuhns III                         

Asst. Meet Chair ....... John Kuhns Sr.                                 

Treasurer ................... Craig Defl oria                                

Registrar .................... Mark Defl oria                               

Chief Judge ............... Howard Finney                              

Field Marshall ........... Dave Sheetz                                  

Trailer Parking........... Bob Inhoff                                          

Security ..................... Bill Holtzer                                           

Ads ............................. Cris/Molly Detwiler                         

Booklet ...................... Doreen King

Publicity..................... Regis Jackson

Flea Market ............... Jill Jackson

Meet Brochure .......... Mark Jackson

Merchandise ............. Debbie Sheetz

Banquet ..................... Betty Ann Finney

Trophies ..................... Tom Ulishney

Photography ............. Cris Detwiler

Dash Plaque .............. Clay Stoner

Hospitality Room ...... Becky Blank / Connie Schifano

Chinese Auction ....... Vickie / Blair Kuhns

Judges Chip .............. Howard Finney

Hotel Committee....... Howard/JRK3/Mark J

Meet Activities .......... OPEN

Kids Area ................... OPEN

Traffi c Control ........... OPEN

2018 AACA Grand National Meet 
Committee Chairs
Our region will be hosting the 

AACA Grand National Meet May 30 - June 3, 2018. 
Join the fun and help on a committee. Just contact a chair.

2018 AACA Grand National 
Committees Shift into High Gear...

John Ross Kuhns 
and his dad John 
Kuhns, Sr. (left)
enjoying the Spring 
Carlisle Auction this 
past April.
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2017 Calendar of Events
May 21 - WPR Rev-Up Party, Mammoth Park

May 26-27 - AACA Eastern Spring Meet, Huntington, WV 
hosted by Huntington Region

June 4-9 - AACA Founders Tour (1932-later) 
Gettysburg, PA - hosted by Gettysburg Region

June - (Date to be determined) - WPR & Latrobe Parks 
Cruise-In at Legion Keener Park, Latrobe

June 29, 30, July 1 & 2 - Westmoreland Arts & Heritage 
Festival, Twin Lakes Park, Latrobe, PA  WPR members 
help sell Chance Car tickets at the Region’s promotional 
booth. Drive your antique car and park it on the lower lake 
dam breast as part of the WPR antique car display. (Best 
parking at the festival)

July 2 - Visitation Church Car Show, Mount Pleasant, PA  
WPR members needed to assist with judging. Please 
contact Bob Doppelheuer to help judge this fun show.

July 13-17, 2017 - Arthritis Foundation 35th Annual 
Classic Auto Show & Cruise-In, Dublin, Ohio
Charlie Schifano has reserved some hotel rooms for this 
event. If you want to go and need accomodations please 
contact him.  Featured Marques: Lincoln 100th Anniversary, 
Camaro 50th Anniversary, Firebird/Trans AM 50th Anniversa-
ry, Cougar 50th Anniversary, Porsche 928 40th Anniversary, 
Rolls Royce

July 23 - WPR Annual Picnic - Cooperstown Club, Latrobe

August 4-6, 54th Das Awkscht Fescht Car Show, 
Macungie Memorial Park, Macungie, PA - One of the coun-
try’s largest antique and classic car shows. Charlie Schifano 
has reserved some hotel rooms for this event. If you want to 
go and need accomodations please contact him.  Featured 
car area - by the VCCA, Vintage Chevrolet Club of America.

August 20 - WPR Progressive Dinner Tour

September 3 - WPR Paul P. Bell Memorial Antique 
Auto, Custom and Street Rod Show, Legion Keener 
Park, Latrobe, PA  WPR members have fun working on a 
Car Show Committee. Please contact Bob Doppelheuer, 
Mark Jackson, Carol Calabrace or any WPR Director. This 
the 54th year for our show!

September 23 - WPR September Tour (host needed)

September 27 - October 1 - Fall Carlisle

October 4-7 AACA Eastern Fall Meet, Hershey, PA

October 7 - WPR Day Trip by Bus to the Hershey Car 
Show

October 14 - WPR Pumpkin Run Tour (host needed)

October 21 - Visit to Mike Miller’s Collections

December 2 - WPR Christmas Party, DiSalvo’s Station, 
Latrobe

Special Monthly 
Meeting 

Presentation

Don’t Miss the 
Visitation Church Car Show!

Tuesday, June 20, 2017

Western PA Region member Duane Anderson 
will give a presentation on the restoration of his 

1928 Dodge Brothers Cabriolet and the Dodge Brothers

American Legion 982
158 American Legion Road, Latrobe 15650 (Pipetown)

Meeting starts at 7:30 p.m.

Coming Soon...

WPR members enjoy visiting Duane’s shop and checking out the 
restoration in progress of his 1928 Dodge Brothers Cabriolet during 

the 2014 Progressive Dinner Tour. Duane and Diana Anderson 
hosted the Dinner Stop.
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1914 - 1915 Ford Buying Incentive Shared Profi ts
Editor’s Note: WPR member Bill Holtzer shared this interest-
ing pamphlet on a buyer incentive offered by the Ford Motor 
Company 1914 -1915. Ford’s success was built on producing 
an easy-to-drive, easy-to-maintain, quality automobile that 
people could afford. This is an example of their one of their 
brilliant marketing strategies, which foreshadowed today’s 
auto manufacturer rebates.



6

Minutes of the April 18, 2017 
Monthly Meeting

A meeting of the Western PA Region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America was held on April 
18, 2017 at the American Legion Post 982, 

Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).  In the absence of President 
John Ross Kuhns and Vice President Craig DeFloria, 
WPR Safety Director John Kuhns, Sr. called the meet-
ing to order at approximately 7:33 p.m. followed by 
the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were 31 members in attendance at tonight’s meeting.  
There were no guests.

Minutes
The Minutes of the March 21, 2017 WPR monthly 
meeting were printed in the April Western Round-Up 
which was distributed prior to the meeting. John asked 
for a motion to approve the Minutes.  A motion was made 
by Ralph Shearer, seconded by Lee Speicher and unani-
mously approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Mark Jackson
WPR Treasurer Mark Jackson read the Treasurer’s 
Report for March, 2017. John asked for a motion to 
approve the March Treasurer’s Report. A motion was 
made by Bob Doppelheuer, seconded by Becky Blank 
and unanimously approved.

NEW BUSINESS

Ruth Kunkle
Members present were informed of the passing of long-
time WPR AACA member Ruth Kunkle on April 8, 2017. 
She was 96. A legendary member, she led a full and 
active life. (See page 2.) John Kuhns, Sr. asked Treasurer 
Jackson to make a $25 memorial contribution in Ruth’s 
name to the AACA Library and Research Center.

Chance Car - Alice Shaulis and Mark Jackson
John and John Ross Kuhns took the 1965 Mustang Con-
vertible Chance Car to the fi rst weekend of the Myersdale 
Mable Festival, but ticket sales were hampered by the 
cold and wind. The few people attending the show who 
saw the car and purchased tickets liked the car. Howard 
Finney is scheduled to take the car to the popular Down-
town Irwin Car Show on April 29th.

John reported that the Chance Car should go to Dave 
Davis for a tune up sometime soon.

The Westmoreland Arts & Heritage Festival at Twin 
Lakes Park is June 29, 30 and July 1 & 2. As of now, the 
Chance Car ticket selling schedule is almost full. There 
are still a few times available. Members were reminded 
that they are invited to park their antique cars on the 
Lower Lake dam breast as part of a heritage display. It’s 
one of the best parking locations at the Festival.

Alice Shaulis had Chance Car tickets available for sign-
ing out this evening and will take any tickets and monies 
anyone has to turn in.

2018 AACA Grand National Meet
The WPR will be hosting the 2018 AACA Grand Na-
tional Meet, which is now a little more than a year 
away - May 30 - June 3, 2018. The Meet will take place 
at the University of Pittsburgh’s Greensburg Campus. 
The Greensburg Ramada will be the host hotel and the 
arrangements have been made with the Westmoreland 
Fairgrounds for car trailer parking and camper hookups.
Grand National planning meetings will be held at the 
Ramada the fi rst Monday after the regular monthly meet-
ings starting at 7:00 p.m.

2017 WPR Car Show - Bob Doppelheuer and 
Mark Jackson
The 2017 Paul P. Bell Memorial Antique Auto, Classic 
and Street Rod Show will be held on Sunday, September 
3, 2017 at Legion Keener Park, Latrobe. Members pres-
ent discussed raising the 2017 fees to $8.00 for pre-reg-
istered and $10.00 at the gate. The majority felt that this 
slight fee increase would not be a problem. On show day 
the $10.00 fee would make money handling easier. 

The car show fl yer is being updated. New this year would 
be an unjudged “Drivers Participation” class and area.

Visitation Church Car Show - Bob Doppelheuer
Bob asked for anyone would like to help judge at the 
2017 Visitation Church Car Show in Mount Pleasant on 
Sunday, July 2nd to please contact him.
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Rev-Up Party - Bob and Karla Doppelheuer
The Rev-Up Party will be at Mammoth Park, Pavilion 5 
on Sunday, May 21st. (Same place as last year).  Hors 
d’oeuvres at 1:00 p.m. followed by dinner at 2:00 p.m.  
The theme this year is “Show Your Spirit” Come dressed 
in your favorite sports team attire and be eligible for a 
prize. A registration fl ier is in this issue of the Round-
Up.  Registration deadline is May 10th.

Annual Picnic
The Annual Picnic will be at the Cooperstown Club on 
Sunday, July 23rd. Post Avenue Catering is doing the food. 

Christmas Party
The Christmas Party will be at DiSalvo’s Station in 
Latrobe on Sunday, December 3rd. 

Tours
We are in need of a Tour Chairperson for 2017.

The Arthritis Foundation Car Show at Dubin, Ohio is 
July 13 - 17. 
The Das Awkscht Fescht Car Show at Macungie, PA is  
August 4-6.
Charlie Schifano has a limited number of hotel rooms 
blocked out for these great shows. Please contact him if 
you are interested in going.

The WPR Progressive Dinner Tour is Sunday, August 
20th. Alice and Ron Shaulis will be hosting the salad stop 
in Somerset County. John and Vickie Kuhns will host 
desert in Latrobe. We are in the process of verifying a 
dinner host. 

Newsletter - Mark Jackson
Mark welcomes all submissions. He also briefl y discussed 
the article in the April Round-Up on Remembering the 
Heidleberg Raceway near Pittsburgh. The story was in-
spired by a 1957 ticket stub his mother had tucked away 
as a souvenir. He asked members present if anyone had 
any Heidelberg Raceway stories. Bill Maurer replied that 
he did and would tell it at the end of the meeting.

WPR Historian - John Kuhns, Sr.
John encouraged members to submit any interesting stuff 
from the past. 

Snacks - Debbie Sheetz

From the Floor
Bob Doppelheuer talked about the Flashlight Races at 
the  Waynesburg Airport and suggested that a visit this 
summer might be a nice WPR activity. The track is 1/8 
mile. Races run from 2:00 p.m.- 6:00 p.m. Gates open at 
noon. There is a nice grassy area which could be nice for 
a picnic. Race Dates are Sundays - May 21, June 18, 

July 23, August 27 and September 17. Race combina-
tions are informal and sometimes interesting pairings. 
Al Friend informed those present of the legend of a drag 
racing Corvair Spyder that no one could beat. 

Bill Maurer told his Heidleberg Raceway story about 
the time he visited the Raceway with a friend and got to 
see legendary race car driver Lee Petty in action.  Petty 
arrived late to the race due to a breakdown of his trailer 
vehicle.  Although he started late, he eventually won the 
race in a 1951 Plymouth due to his amazing driving. Lee 
Petty was the father of racing legend Richard Petty.

Bill also pointed out that beautiful cars from the collec-
tion of WPR member Robert Baughman, who passed 
away last year, were featured for sale in the most recent 
Antique Automobile Magazine.

There was much discussion on the availability and where 
to purchase high performance, pure gasoline for collector 
cars.  Bob Shugars told stories about using mothballs to 
improve gasoline performance for racing, due to benzine 
content. 

There was also discussion on the age of tires and insur-
ance coverage, and the quality of car transport trailer tires. 

Al Friend passed out brochures on the 2017 Pittsburgh 
Vintage Grand Prix. 

Cris Detwiler informed all that the Ohiopyle Buckwheat 
Pancake Supper was this coming weekend.

Adjournment
John Kuhns, Sr. asked for a motion to adjourn the 
meeting. A motion was made by Bob Doppelheuer and 
unanimously carried.

             Submitted by Mark Jackson substituting 
 for Secretary Mark DeFloria.

Create and Donate a Basket 
and You Could Win a Prize!

Show your creativity and enter the Chinese Auction 
Basket Contest at this year’s Annual Picnic.  Prizes 
awarded for the best three baskets – $100, $75 and 
$50. All baskets will support the Chinese Auction at 

the 2017 WPR Car Show at Legion Keener Park.
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     2016 was another great year for YOUR AACA 
Library& Research Center.  Two highlights include re-
ceivingthe Don O’Reilly collection and the completion 
of our homebuilt16mm fi lm scanner.  
     The Don O’Reilly racing collection includes thousands 
of early NASCAR programs, photographs, entrance 
forms, tally sheets and more. We took receipt of the 
collection in Eugene, Oregon and needed a 54-foot trailer 
to get all of it back to Hershey! Work continues on the 
sorting, cataloging and the eventual digitization of the 
collection. If anyone is interested in getting their hands 
dirty with this project, please reach out to library staff.  
     Our 16mm fi lm scanner is a homebuilt unit and we 
used a crowdfunding campaign to fi nance the project. 
With your help we raised more than $11,000 for the 
scanner.  We are currently in the process of digitizing 
our collection of over 300 fi lms. Once the fi lms are 
digitized, we are uploading them to our YouTube page 
where anyone with an internet connection can watch for 

free. Of course, if you need still need a fi lm on DVD for 
a region or chapter meeting or event, we’d be happy to 
supply you with one.  
     As we look into 2017, we are extremely excited to 
announce that the AACA Library Bookmobile will hit the 
road this year! Our 1955 Chevrolet bookmobile origi-
nally served the residents of Anderson County, SC from 
1956-1990. It was donated to us in 2012 and underwent 
a total restoration. After it makes the rounds at AACA 
events, it will become an amazing ambassador to the old 
car hobby as it visits schools, parades, retirement com-
munities and (hopefully) a local event near you.  
     Our general reference collection, the heart of the 
library, continues to grow with over 1-million pieces of 
sales literature, manuals, ads, photographs and more. In 
addition we have close to 6,500 reference books on our 
shelves. The collection also contains early automotive 
periodicals such as Cycle & Automobile Trade Journal, 
MoToR, Motor Age, Autocar and the Commercial Car 
Journal.  You can explore our Online Catalog at www.
aacalibrarycatalog.org.  
     The Library is now open six days a week; Monday - 
Saturday, from 8:00 A.M. - 4:00 P.M. We invite everyone 
to stop by to do research, view the facility and see our 
1906 Mitchell, 1929 Harley-Davidson and 1940 Ford. If 
you can’t visit the library in person, be sure take advan-
tage of the 1 ½ hours of free research that every AACA 
member is entitled to.  
     The Library and Research Center is a wealth of 
knowledge and we look forward to hearing from you soon!

Library Update

By Chris Ritter
AACA Head Librarian

– The Rummage Box

Website Provides 
Lists of Ethanol-free 
“Pure Gas” Stations 

    At the April 18th WPR monthly meeting there 
was a good discussion about places that sell 
ethanol-free “pure gasoline”. John Kuhns, Sr. 
shared this website with the Round-Up. Visit 
www.pure-gas.org for lists of ethanol-free gas 
stations across the USA and Canada. In PA 
alone the site currently lists 141 stations along 
with octane ratings and locations. 
     The website is interactive and updated reg-
ularly. If you know of any stations selling pure 
gas not on the lists you can add them. It is a site 
worth exploring. The lists can be printed out. 
If you don’t have a computer perhaps a friend 
could print a current list for you or you could do 
so at your local library. 
     The “about this site” information is sincere and 
interesting. It is run by Sam Hokin of Wisconsin.
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Joe and Mark’s Annual Visit to Spring Carlisle

Western PA Region member Joe Vrable and I 
have been friends since ninth grade. (That’s 
47 years ago.) Through the years, one of our 

favorite things to talk about has always been old cars.    
     We graduated from Hempfi eld High School in 1974. 
At the time, Joe had a 1948 Dodge Club Coupe and I 
had a 1948 Chevy Stylemaster sedan. Joe always had the 
mechanical know how and guts to take on things that 
befuddled me. He and my dad taught me much about 
old cars along the way. 
     Nowadays, life is very busy with families and work, 
but over the last few years we have enjoyed setting aside 
a day to travel together and visit Spring Carlisle in April. 
We just b.s. and walk around the car corral and fl ea 

market.  Sometimes we look for a small item or part. 
Most times we only buy a sandwich and a drink. We do 
always pick out a favorite car or truck that we would 
have liked to take home. Last year it was a 1937 Cadillac 
(long ago AACA Senior in need of repair). This year my 
favorite was a white 1968 Olds Toronado with a turquoise 
interior. 
     Many WPR members enjoy going to Carlisle for 
the Spring and Fall events and also the special marque 
events. It is always fun to run into friends as you wander 
about.  How nice that Carlisle is only a few hours away.
    One of my favorite things to do there is to take photos. 
I hope you enjoy these shots from this year’s trek.

By Mark Jackson

‘47 Nash for sale in a neighboring yard Griffi n hood ornament 1949 Cadillac two door fastback 1917 Oakland Roadster

Rough and ready 1957 Dodge Station Wagon Strolling the car corral lanes. 1968 Oldsmobile Toronado - Mark’s favorite this year

Joe said, “I had one of these when I was a 
kid.” Mark replied, “Go have some fun!”

I always thought 1956 Mercury tail lights 
resemble big votive church candles.

A 1973 Mustang makes its way onto the Carlisle Auction 
block drawing much interest from the crowd.
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Western Round-Up 
Classifieds

Classifi ed Ad Policy
    Classifi ed ads for antique or classic cars or parts are available 
free for Western PA Region members. After four issues the ad 
will be pulled unless it is renewed by phone or written request 
(email or letter) Please notify the editor if the item has been sold. 
    Photos are acceptable and will be used if there is room. 
The Round-Up editor and WPR are not responsible for typo-
graphical errors or misinformation.

Please submit all classifi ed ad requests to:
Mark Jackson, Editor, 133 Alexander Avenue

Greensburg, PA 15601  724-832-9074   
email: jacksonmark469@gmail.com

Wanted - Garage Decorations Gas pumps, oil cans, oil 
bottles, air pumps, pinball machines, tin/porcelain signs, old 
toys - Marx, Buddy L, Anything neat! What do you have?
724-771-5170

For Sale - 1965 Rabbit Scooter, 
totally original including the tires, 
1,351 original miles, should need 
very little to run, has always been 
in a heated garage, original tool 
kit with scooter.  The Rabbit was 
the “Mercedes” of scooters in the 
1960’s, would make a great HPOF 
vehicle, $4,500 
Phone Guy Davis at 724-837-8376

photo for illustration

For Sale - 1976 Buick Electra, $4,500

1998 Pontiac Grand Prix, $2,500

1996 Chevy Truck 3/4 ton, 8 ft. bed, $2,500

1996 Pacearrow Camper - Looks like a Grayhound Bus, 
450 motor, includes trailer and dolly for an electronic generator 
for power.  $10,500
Call Jack Petrill at 724-516-0727

    The Western Round-Up is the offi cial publication of the 
Western Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club 
of America. It is published on a monthly basis with January/
February being a combined issue. 
    Each issue is also posted on the Region’s website: www.
westernparegion.org.  Members may choose to receive this 
newsletter via email rather than a mailed hard copy.   Just con-
tact the editor.
    Submission deadlines are the fi rst day of each month for 
possible publication in that month’s edition. 
    Any items contained herein may be reproduced if proper 
credit is given. All articles are edited for length, grammar, ac-
curacy and composition. They will be used at the discretion of 
the editor and Region offi cials. Please advise the editor of any 
and all needed corrections.

Mark Jackson, Editor
133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601

Phone and FAX: 724-832-9074   
email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

Special thanks to the following for sharing their 
time and talent to help produce this issue:

Bill Holtzer, John Ross Kuhns, John Kuhns, Sr. 

1948 Chrysler Town & Country

1964 Aston Martin DB5

1927 Stutz Black Hawk

1958 Ferrari 250 Testa Rosa

1931 Mercedes Benz SSKL

1940 Ford Deluxe Coupe

1949 Mercury Club Coupe

1932 Cadillac V-16 Sport Phaeton

1949 Jaguar XK 120

1962 Ford Thunderbird

1934 Packard V-12 Lebanon Speedster

1931 Ford Model A Pick-Up

1925 US Mail Truck

1935 Duesenberg SSJ

1938 Ford Pick-Up

UPS Truck (on stand) 90th Anniversary

Thunderbird (1955/2005) (1/64 scale) 50th Anniversary

1951 Ford F-6 Fuel Tanker (1/34 scale)

Call Mick Brentzel  724-834-5290

For Sale - Danbury Mint Die-Cast 1/24 Scale

For Sale - 1957 Chevrolet Bel-Air, Good condition. Does 
need front fenders and hood put on the car. They got newly 
painted. New motor. New tires. Serious inquires only. 
724-832-7083 ask for Lana.

Wanted - Antique Cars, Any make, any model. No projects, 
Original condition preferred.  724-771-5170

1958 Studebaker advertising art
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Selling 2017 Chance Car 
Tickets is Fun in the Sun

I am interested in selling 2017 Chance Car tickets 
Tickets are packaged in lots of 40. Members may sign out less-
er quantities in units of 5, minimum 5 tickets. 
Please sign out and mail me              tickets to sell.

I would like to purchase a 2017 Chance Car ticket(s)
Instead of signing out 2017 Chance Car tickets to sell, 
I would like to purchase a ticket(s). Please mail me
            tickets @ $10 per ticket = $                    enclosed
Please make checks payable to Western PA Region AACA.

Please Print

Name 

Address

Phone 

    Alice Shaulis 
      3229 Copper Kettle Highway
    Rockwood, PA 15557

Sign Out or Purchase 2017 Chance Car Tickets by U.S. Mail
Please support the events, tours, programs, activites, scholarships & charitable giving sponsored by the Western PA Region AACA by 

selling or purchasing Chance Car tickets this year. In addition to members who sign out and sell tickets all season long, it would be 
wonderful if EACH MEMBER purchased one or more tickets - great gifts for family, friends or yourselves!

Please mail form to:

Chance Car Tickets delivered to your front door... 

The Western PA Region’s 2017 Chance Car, a 1965 
Mustang Convertible, is going to be “fun in the 
sun!”  There are plenty of cruises, car shows and 

festivals to take the Chance Car out and sell tickets this 
year. Perhaps just get permission from a busy local store 
or restaurant to set up and sell tickets in their parking 
lots.
    Remember, 40 tickets sold earns a free WPR 2018 
membership. Each lot of 40 tickets sold beyond that 
earns a $10 voucher for WPR activities and events.

• To schedule to take the Chance Car out to sell tickets  
 contact Mark Jackson 724-832-9074.

• The Chance Car is being stored by John and John Ross  
 Kuhns in Latrobe. Please give 24 hours notice before  
 picking up the Chance Car by calling 412-558-0994. 

• To sign out tickets or turn in tickets and monies contact 
 Alice Shaulis at 814-926-3306, or see Alice at a WPR  
 Monthly Meeting. Please turn in stubs in numerical  
 order and checks only payable to WPR-AACA.

Let’s all work together to make this year a sell out!    

The Western PA Region’s 2017 Chance Car

P
ho

to
s 

by
 J

oh
n 

R
os

s 
K

uh
ns

May’s Car

Name That Car 
by Mark Jackson

April’s Car

     Ed and Nancy Vrable were the fi rst to correctly identify 
April’s Car as a 1967 Pontiac Catalina at the April monthly 
meeting.  Also contacting me and correctly identifi ng the 
car were Becky Blank, Gary Weigand, Bill Maurer and Al Terek. 

     Take a good look at May’s car. Can you identify the year 
and marque of this beauty?  Also, can you tell me what kind 
of body style this is and who it was popular with at the time? 
Be the fi rst to get to me with the correct answers and win a 
bag of powdered mini-donuts. 
     Contact me in person at the May monthly meeting or call 
724-832-9074 or email me at jacksonmark469@gmail.com. 



by Mark Jackson


